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Metropolitan King County Council
Growth Management and Unincorporated Areas Committee

Staff Report

	Agenda Item No.:
	
	Name:
	Lauren Smith

	Proposed Ordinance:
	2003-0337
	Date:
	August 19, 2003

	Attending:
	Faith Roland, Department of Natural Resources & Parks
	
	


SUBJECT:

An Ordinance related to natural resources; revising the Transfer of Development Rights (TDR) Program.

BACKGROUND:

The Transfer of Development Rights (TDR) Program is a program that allows individuals to purchase and sell residential development rights from lands that provide a public benefit. Such lands include farm, forest, open space, regional trails and designated urban separator lands and habitat for threatened or endangered species. Landowners receive financial compensation without developing or selling their land and the public receives permanent preservation of the land. Transferred development rights can be used to build additional houses on other parcels in more appropriate areas.

The TDR Program implements the Countywide Planning Policies and the King County Comprehensive Plan by protecting resource lands, fish and wildlife habitat, providing regional trails and open space, and preserving rural character. Additionally, TDR responds to Growth Management Act objectives by focusing growth in urban areas where services such as sewer, water and transportation exist or can be readily provided.

The King County Transfer of Development Rights Program is voluntary but sending sites must be certified by King County. Sending sites must meet certain criteria and provide a public benefit in at least one of the following categories: designated agricultural lands, forest lands, Rural Forest Focus Areas, rural or resource regional trails and open space areas, habitat for threatened and endangered fish and wildlife species, or designated urban separators that are zoned R-1. Density may be transferred to unincorporated urban areas zoned R-4 or greater, incorporated cities, and some rural areas zoned RA-2.5 or RA-5. Development rights may be transferred into incorporated areas only where there is an interlocal agreement with King County in place.

A permanent conservation easement is placed on the sending site before density may be transferred. Development rights may be transferred through private party transactions or under limited circumstances they may be purchased by the TDR Bank.

The King County Transfer of Development Rights (TDR) Program was adopted as a pilot project in October 1998 and converted to permanent status in September 2001 under ordinance No. 14190. The new program has been codified in King County Code Chapter 21A.37. 
SUMMARY:

Proposed Ordinance 2003-0337 would amend the King County TDR Program by clarifying the acquisition authority of the TDR Bank.  The ordinance makes clear that when the County purchases a conservation easement for property that qualifies as a sending site, the County is also authorized to acquire the development rights that are issued as a result of the conservation easement.  The legislation authorizes the TDR Bank to acquire development rights when the Bank, or another County natural resource acquisition program, purchases conservation easements.
ATTACHMENTS:


1. Proposed Ordinance 2003-0337, with attachments
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